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Dean Cameron is currently the Director of the Idaho 
Department of Insurance, a position he has held since 
June 15, 2015, following his appointment by then 
Governor C.L. “Butch” Otter. He was reappointed by 
Governor Brad Little in 2019 and then again in 2023.  

Director Cameron is a third-generation insurance 
agent with over 32 years of experience in the industry. 
He has also served in state government for 28 years, 
including 25 years in the Idaho State Senate. During 
his tenure in the Idaho Senate, he held various 
leadership roles, including co-chair of the important 
Joint Finance-Appropriations Committee.  

In his role as Director, Cameron has been actively 
involved with the National Association of Insurance 
Commissioners (NAIC), where he served in several key 

positions, including chair of the Western Zone and Immediate Past President. His 
leadership has been key in shaping insurance policies and regulations at both the 
state and national levels.  

 


